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Town of Milton 
Board of Selectmen Meeting 

June 18th, 2018 
Milton Town Hall 

Goal Setting Workshop 
 

Board of Selectmen Attendance: Chairman Ryan Thibeault, Vice Chair Erin Hutchings, Andy Lucier, Town 
Administrator; Heather Thibodeau, Recording Clerk; Danielle Marique 

Public Attendance: Larry Brown, Lynette McDougall, Tom McDougall, Stan Nadeau, Nancy Wing, Richard 
Krauss 

Meeting call to order 

R. Thibeault stated the purpose of this workshop is to follow up on the Goal setting workshop earlier this 
year. Stated that many items on the list can be eliminated due to timing and would like to see the focus 
put into the low hanging fruits for this year. All ‘in progress’ topics can be eliminated from the list as 
they are currently near completion.  

 SRO- R. Thibeault stated this was clearly a bigger need and want within all and agreed the school 
is in need to come together jointly to find a solution and cost.  

 Parking in Downtown- R. Thibeault stated this was something that needed more time to conduct 
an actual plan and look at all avenues with suggestions of the Economic Development 
Committee having the majority of the involvement. E. Hutchings stated the Economic 
Development Committee already has a full schedule and too busy for new projects but would 
bring it up at the next meeting. Board agrees it is an issue within town and should be resolved 
but many other projects are in this year’s forefront to place this item on a temporary hold.  

 EDC & Land Use Policy- this project is currently in progress 

 Water Expansion & Collaboration- R. Thibeault stated there were already multiples items to put 
the focus on this later on and to put this item on hold.  

 Wastewater Expansion; Capacity & Availability, to be included in CIP- Item placed on hold.  

 Town Website-In progress, H. Thibodeau stated things are in progress and to receive a better 
contracted rate the school will join our contract however per school finance policy they must bid 
out work prior to a decision. Will have a decision and more progress by fall.  

 Milton Free Public Library Phase 3 Renovations- On-going project currently working with the 
LCHIP grant. 

 Revamp & Revitalize Veterans Park- Completed project 

 Sewer Treatment Plant Outside Renovations- Completed project 

 Plummer School House Outside Renovations- Item on hold. It was suggested that this project is 
placed on hold until final location of the building is decided. Discussion of a possible committee 
to address this similarly as the Town House Committee. E. Hutchings suggested forming a 
Heritage Commission.  

 Town Building Upgrades (Communities Facility Chapter-Master Plan)- In progress 

 Boards & Committees Workshop (Land Use Goals-Master Plan) & Local Plan Update- On hold 
until 2019 

 Budget Season Meeting Process- In progress 

 Economic Development Committee & UNH Co-Op Local Businesses and Volunteers- In progress 

 Revive Historical Society- In progress 
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 Town Issued Emails for all Town Employees & BOS- In progress, would be part of the website 
plan.   

 Legal costs Associated with Cleaning Town properties with prioritization- In progress 

 Junk Yards- In progress 

 Podium & Microphone for BOS Meetings- Completed 

 Re-Open Jones brook Park- Hold. A. Lucier stated this would fall under Parks & Recreation 
Commission project.  

 Boat Ramp/Dock at Town Beach & State Boat Launch- Hold. R. Thibeault stated this is currently 
within the Planning Board and apart of the CIP however has not been recommended by the 
Planning Board, suggestion of reverting to a Recreation Commission project.  

 Existing Historical Buildings (ie move Plummer School to Farm Museum)- Hold 

 Milton/Milton Mills Old Home Day- Hold, E. Hutchings suggested this be a Recreation 
Commission project.  

 Tax Deeded Properties- In progress, H. Thibodeau stated the final date is set for August 16th, 
2018 for the full list to be completed.  

 Winter Carnival Re-Vamp- Temporary hold, suggestions of Recreation Commission and 
Recreation Department joint effort project.  

 Clean-up Town Beach (ie. Tree Removal and Replanting)- In progress, stated the Recreation 
Commission is responsible per warrant article, of all maintenance and monies associated.  

 Eradicate Geese at Town Beach- Hold, no issues have been reported thus far for the year.  

 Summer Kick Off Focus- Past possible revisit in 2019 but would fall under the Recreation 
Department.  

 Memorial Day Celebration- Past 

 BOS Stipend Donation- To be determined 

 Waumback Dam Clean-Up- In progress 

 Adopt a spot- 2019 

 Plummers Ridge Hiking Trail System- Advertising and publicizing efforts in 2019 

R. Thibeault motioned to adjourn the workshop. A. Lucier seconded. 3-0 

 

 

Respectfully submitted; 

Recording Clerk, 

Danielle Marique 

 

                                                   

Chairman Ryan Thibeault       Erin Hutchings   Andy Lucier 


